590 Madison Avenue
New York 22, N. Y.
Telephone: Plaza 3-1900

International Business Machines Corporation |

May 13, 19569

Mr, Peter Zilahy Ingerman
Research Investigator

The Computer Center
University of Pennsylvania
Philadelphia 4, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr, Ingerman,

Thank you for your letter of April 27, 1959 in which you requested
a copy of the SAP listings for the final version of 704 FORTRAN II and the
Operations Manual for FORTRAN II,

We are sending to you under separate cover a copy of both the SAP
listings and the Operations Manual for the final version of 704 FORTRAN II,
May we observe that a very limited number of copies of the FORTRAN II
SAP listings were printed for distribution only to 704 machine installations
using the system, We are, however, making this FORTRAN material avail~
able to you in a sincere desire to cooperate with a university group interested
in investigating automatic coding problems,

We would be interested in your reactions to this FORTRAN II material
and also in your applications of it, Please call upon us for any further assis-
tance you may require in the FORTRAN area,

Very truly yours,

2.

A. L, Harmon
Manager, Applied Programming

HB/ALH/js

cc Mr, W, T, Hamlin, IBM, Philadelphia i
Dr, M, A, Shader, DPDHQ !



